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FEBRUARY BIRTHDAY DINNER 
 
The Auburn Elks Lodge would like the February Birthday 
members to join us in celebrating your “special day” on 
February 2, 2018. 

 

Here’s how it works:  If you are a member with a birthday 
in February, you will receive an invitation, which includes 
a dinner voucher and a free drink ticket.  Take your 
voucher to the Lodge and turn it in for a ticket.  You then 
select a table and seat from the seating chart.  Tickets 
can also be purchased for spouses and guests. 

 

THIS EVENT IS OPEN TO ALL MEMBERS AND GUESTS. 

PLEASE REMEMBER THAT RESERVATIONS ARE 
REQUIRED, AND SELECTED SEATING COMES FIRST. 

 

The Price is $15.00 per person. 

 

Not only will Elk members with a birthday in February be 
honored, but Elk anniversaries in February will also be 
honored.  Throughout the evening, there will be raffle 
drawings. 

 



Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday each month at 9:00 am.  The next one is on January 3rd. 
 
In December we did some general clean up inside & outside, vacuumed carpets, cleaned doors inside and out, dusted and 
cleaned 3 TVs, cleaned and dusted bar area, cleaned mats in bar, windows, cleaned downstairs, cleaned lobby cleaned kitchen, 
cleaned floor drains, cleaned coffee area, cleaned and filled salt & pepper shakers, changed water filters, sprayed weeds, and 
much, much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked In December:  PER Dick Robart, PER Bob Espinosa, Treas. PER Gene 
Henggeler, Trustee/BHC Dir. Warren Manley, BHC VP Wil Thomas, Tom Eastman, Mike Van Hook, Chad Stout, Ed Rodriguez, 
Ron Bailey, Cedric O’Hern, Remy Giannini, Jim Dodson, Jim Harris, Cedric Trujillo, Jesse Thomson, Henry Tukloff, Gary Beckes, 
John Crawford, Cam Whitty, Mike Slattery and Harvey Eisley. 
 
Turnout was very light, we could always use more help.  Please come out and give us a hand next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 

  

From the Station of the Exalted Ruler 

                      Rhonda Rogers 

 

Hello Fellow Elks, 
 
I am hoping you all had a great holiday season and were able to spend quality time with friends and family.  Between the 
Christmas Light Parade with our own Elks float, Elks Memorial, Christmas Craft Fair, the Wreaths Across America presentation, 
and the New Year’s Eve dinner/dance, we had no lack of activities in December. And that wasn’t counting all our regular 
monthly activities. 
 
We are preparing for the Changing of the Guards, so to speak, for the 2018-2019 Elk year in all committees in the Lodge and 
the Lodge Officers.  The House Committee, the Trustees, and the Building Hall Committee will all go through nominations and 
elections.  As of this writing, we need candidates for the offices of Leading Knight and Loyal Knight. If you are interested, 
please let any current officer know.  
 
As was announced at the December 14th Lodge meeting, those interested in being nominated and elected to serve on the 
Building Hall Committee (BHC) should attend the BHC meeting of January 4th at 4:00 at the Lodge, or tell one of the existing 
BHC members, which include all elected officers of the Lodge.  Nominations and elections will occur at that Jan 4th meeting. 
There will be 4 openings to fill from the general membership.  Those 4 elected will need to be approved on the floor of the 
Lodge January 11th at the regular Lodge meeting. Then, the Annual BHC meeting of Jan 18, consisting of the new members, 
will meet to form the 7-member governing body of the Board.  All Elks members are invited to attend these and future BHC 
meetings as well as any House Committee or Trustee meetings. 
 
Rhonda Rogers 
Exalted Ruler   
 

mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

                                                       
 

                                    

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

               New Officers for 2017 -2018 

     Exalted Ruler              Rhonda Rogers          
     Leading Knight            Jack Meylink       
     Loyal Knight                Kathy Madeiros           
     Lecturing Knight                            Bill Chelonis      
     Esquire                      Chuck Cooper              
     Chaplain                     Larry LaVerne               
     Inner Guard                 Bill Costa                     
     Tiler                             Wanda Nordstrom       
     Treasurer                     Gene Henggeler          
     Secretary                      Bob Oles                     
     Organist                       Linda Wismar  
              
                                    Trustees 
     5th Year                               John Madeiros            
     4th Year                               Warren Manley           
     3rd Year                               Dennis Koehn            
     2nd Year                               Royce Birks                
     1st Year                               Wayne Helley    

 

                       From the Secretary   

                                  Bob Oles 
 

We are starting a new year and in a couple of 
months, we will be starting a new Lodge year.  The 
officers for the 2018 – 2019 Lodge year are going to 
need your help in running the affairs of the Lodge.  
Also, the Auburn Building Hall Corp needs help fixing 
things on the property and upkeeping the Lodge 
building and rentals.  Your help will keep our 
expenses down. 
 
The bad news is we still have 32 members who have 
not paid their dues.  Good news is we should have 
10 candidates for the Past Exalted Rulers to initiate 
at our next initiation. 
 
If you have a change of address or need to order a 
name badge, we have order forms in the office or at 
the bar.  Please remember to print legibly so that 
the correct information gets to the Secretary and if 
you lose your key card there is a $10 charge to 
replace it. 
 
As always, if you want to reach me please email 
rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591. 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 
 
Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary 
 

 

LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

 

A user name and password are required, and access through this link is 

restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who don't yet have a password 

may register by giving their membership number and name to Grand Lodge 

online at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:Tomdiana87@yahoo.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net
mailto:rfoles@sbcglobal.net
http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm


 
 

Every Tuesday 
Lunch social 

Taco Tuesday 
 

Every Wednesday 
Elks Lunch 11:30 am to 3:00 pm 

 
Friday January 5, 2018 

Birthday Dinner 
Mandarin Glazed Ham & Lasagna 

Scalloped Potatoes & Seasonal Vegetables 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 

 
Thursday January 11, 2018 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Sunday January 14, 2018 

Elks All You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast 9 am to 11:30 am 
Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 

Bacon, Sausage and Ham 
Biscuits & gravy 

Hash Browns 
 

Saturday January 20, 2018 
Crab Feed 

Crab, Clam Chowder, Shrimp 
Linguine w/Red Clam Sauce & Salad 

 
Thursday January 25, 2018 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Friday January 26, 2018 

All You Can eat 
Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 

 

 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           
 
 
 
 
 

Butcher Block 
 

CRYING CORNER 
It pays to attend Lodge.    Lodge meetings are held 
on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month except for 
November and December - 2nd Thursday only.  
Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. and the meeting starts at 7:30 
p.m. 
 
At the Lodge meeting on December 14, 2017, $300 
major jackpot was won by Robert “Bob” Slover and 
Brother Bob donated the $300 to the Auburn Elks 
Lodge #1691, Veterans Program. 
 

 



  

  Elks Care – Elks Share 
 
 
 

14-year-old, Ethan Roth who went through a 
liver transplant on August 21, 2017.  Pictured 
are Ethan, his donor, and his little brother, 
Ryer.  All are doing well. Thanks to all for your 
generous contributions!! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Message from the Building Hall Committee   
 
Meetings held the first Thursday of each month at 4:00 pm. 
 
NOTE: 
Nominations to be approved next meeting January 4th, at 4:00 pm, final vote on January 18, 2018 at 4:00 pm, as per by-
laws. 
 
Projects, work, and improvements accomplish by BHC. 
 
1.  Five-year plan: bids to eventfully enclose the patio, remove two windows, remove the existing door, and when all is 
finished the pool table will be placed in the new room. Moving the pool table creates room for a lounge, or eating area.   
2.  Work is finished on the rock wall in the south parking lot. 
3.  A cyclone fence bid has been accepted by B.H.C. will be constructed and completed within two months. 
4.  Lot line adjustments are recorded. 
5.  Rentals need some repairs. 
 
I would like to thank the Officers and Directors of the Building Hall Committee for the outstanding, accomplishments, labor, 
time, and hard work this year 2017.  Vice President Wil Thomas, Sec. Bill Costa, Treasurer Rex Gouldthread, and Directors 
Gene Vogel, Warren Manley, and Chuck Cooper 
 
Building Hall Co.  President, 
Manny Martinez 
 

 



APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP 
 
The following have submitted applications for membership in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691.  
 
Paul Klein proposes Richard O’Reilly; Terry Harold proposes Rod Adamson; Osborn Neighbours of 
Buckeye, AZ proposes Gary Neighbours; Willis Baird proposes Doug Gridley; and Paul Kenneweg 
proposes John D. Bailey. 
 

  From the Station of the Esteemed Leading Knight – Jack Meylink 

Welcome to 2018, To start with, since I have been talking about the Purple 

Pig raffle the past two months, I can report that even though at this writing there is 
still time for additional ticket purchases to come in we have already seen a 
tremendous response. Thank you all for your generous support of our Major Project 
and although it is not possible for everyone to win the raffle your donation to this 
worthy cause makes you a winner in life. Remember "the daily gifts we bestow 

increases our own riches". 
 
On the subject of our Major Project, I will take this opportunity to thank Chuck Cooper, Mike Cosby, 
and Bill Costa for volunteering to help with parking cars in our lot on the night of the Christmas Light 
Parade. We were able to collect $495 in parking donations which have been added to our Major 
Project fund. 
This is the time of year that we consider making New Year resolutions. Please consider volunteering 
some of your time at the Elks Lodge as one of those resolutions. The success of our Lodge depends 
on those that volunteer and the more people that volunteer the easier it becomes. There are tasks 
that need to be done and a lot of people doing a little is better than a few people doing a lot. There 
are opportunities to help with decorating at various events, selling tickets, greeting, Dick Robart can 
always use another member on his Wednesday morning Lodge cleanup crew, taco teams, various 
committees, committee chairpersons, and Lodge officers. Remember, along with the daily gifts we 
bestow quote above goes "the help we extend to those in need is added to our own strength". 
If it is not possible for you to volunteer your time, then please take a moment to thank those that do 
the next time you are at the Lodge. Our volunteers keep our Lodge running. Well, almost, we also 
have a fantastic crew of paid employees that continue to serve our Lodge. Thank you, Bob, Scott, 
Toney, Bibi, Amy, Frankie, and Bryan.  One last comment is that Bob is looking for another part-time 
employee to help with serving and kitchen chores. If you know of anyone who would be interested, 
please contact Bob. 
 
Wishing you prosperity and happiness in 2018, 
 
Jack Meylink 
Leading Knight  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
 
 
 

The Eyes Have It 
 

     

   

 

Answers from December:  Valarie Provan, Judi Billey, Dennis Koehn, Linda Wismar, Bob Carlyle 



   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                               

 

 

 
 

 

Chaplain’s corner –  Larry LaVerne 
 
Today, Sunday, as I was driving through the Auburn Old Cemetery, I 
began thinking about what the term "service" means to me.  My 
purpose at the Old Cemetery was to look over the Veterans 
Memorial there and as I read the words inscribed in granite, I got to 
thinking about the Community Service Organizations whose names 
are there, Veterans of Foreign Wars Donner Post 1942, American 
Legion Richard W. Townsend Post 84 and their Auxiliaries, names 
boldly incised in the dark memorial stone.  What does this have to 
do with the Chaplains Corner?  
 
Service means something different for each one of us.  Serving our 
country, serving our God, or for some, serving our own needs.  I 
would set serving my God high on my list, then being of service to 
my family and my country.  In some ways, serving our family and 
country is serving our God.  Being kind, loving, and supportive all are 
facets of service.  We thank our Veterans, men and women, for their 
gift of service. 
 

 
 

"An act of helpful activity” Dictionary.com 
Lord bless those who are now, and who have been, in Service to 
our Country.  We thank those men and women for the freedoms 

we enjoy.  Teach us all to provide "helpful activity" to those 
around us and most of all, to be of service to our God!  Amen. 

 
Larry LaVerne     (530) 885-1428 
crowislandmusic@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

Bob’s Message – Lodge Manager 

Hope everyone had a very Merry Christmas and a Happy 

New Year.  With the Holidays past us, we can get started 

with a new year and resolutions.  My goal again this year is 

to continue to reduce expenses and waste while keeping the 

quality of food and service at the high levels you have been 

experiencing over the past years.  I want to Thank Scott, 

Toney, Amy, BiBi, and Bryan with all their hard work in 

achieving these high levels you have enjoyed and making my 

job easier to do.  

Now for the business part, in January we start with our 

Celebration Birthday Dinner on January 5th featuring 

Mandarin Glazed Ham and Lasagna followed by our January 

14Th Elk’s All You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast from 9 am to 

11:30 am featuring Jimmy’s Omelet Bar.  Next, we have our 

Crab Feed on January 20th and ending the month with The 

Elks All You Can Eat Pizza, Spaghetti and Salad Dinner with 

Orientation on January 26th. 

Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday and every 

Wednesday we have the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts Blue 

Plate Specials. 

Let’s make 2018 the best year yet. 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager 

 

tel:(530)%20885-1428
mailto:crowislandmusic@gmail.com


 Lecturing Knight – Bill Chelonis 

Sickness and Distress 
Barbara, wife of Bill Peters, has cancer and is undergoing chemotherapy.  
Joyce, wife of Bill Chelonis, had a stroke that affected her right hand and side. 
Jim Darnell had a heart attack on Nov 15th and was in Sutter Hospital at Roseville. 
John Madeiros had a kidney stone operation and it looks like they will have to do a second operation on the kidney. 

Roland (Peter) Biersteker broke his hip. 
Gail, wife of Art Jepsen, broke her hip and has cancer. 
John Power has heart and brain problems. 
Gene Vogel is having knee surgery. 
Gary Alenza had hip surgery. 
 

Lodge of Sorrow 
Joyce, wife of Jim Petruck, passed away on Nov 18th. 
David Dave passed away on December 14th. 
Gail, wife of Art Jepsen, passed away 12/18/17 from cancer.  A celebration of life to be held sometime in February.  
Associate member, Ed Bourne Sr., PER Grass Valley Lodge and a member of the Pool group, passed away 12/18/17. 

Per Niel Bielski passed away on Dec 22, 2017.  Niel was very active in the lodge, serving as  
ER in 1981-82, District Vice President 1988-89 and District Deputy Grand Exalted Ruler 1997-98. Niel has served several times as Ritual 
Coach and helping with the ritual team almost every year.  

Niel helped on the work crew at the lodge and also worked on a Taco Team on Tuesday. Niel had served on various committees at the lodge 
level and the District level over the years.  

Niel is going to be really missed.  A memorial service is to be held at the lodge the date has not been determined at this writing.  

If you have any news of a member sick or passed away, please call or email me or my assistant, Sharon Bettencourt. 

 
Bill Chelonis PDDGER 
Lecturing Knight 
530-570-8896 
b.chelonis@att.net 
  

Sharon Bettencourt PDDGER 
Assistant 
916-759-8961 
sbetten106@aol.com   
 

       
 
                          Loyal Knight – Kathy Madeiros 
 
Happy New Year!  I am excited that 2018 is here.  I am 
wishing everyone a year of peace and happiness in 
their lives.   May you make positive moments for 
yourself and those around you.   
 
I hope that you all remembered that when you shop 
on Amazon to use the Smile program because you can 
add a percentage of your total to ENF.  I know that I did 
my share.  After all, we don't have much in the way of 
shopping and with six grandchildren someone is 
always needing something.    
 
See you around the Lodge, 
Kathy Madeiros, PER 
Loyal Knight 
 

       
    Elk of the Month - Rudy Pelzman 
 

  Everyone knows Rudy.  He is the one 
  who rarely misses a Lodge meeting  
  and reports on the Veteran’s activities.  He 
pours heart and soul into the Veteran’s programs at our 
Lodge, giving us a beautiful bench at our New cemetery 
with another one planned for the Old Auburn Cemetery.  
Rudy organizes the BBQs at the Veteran’s Hospital in 
Reno, big lunches here for Veteran’s Day, and has built up 
the coffers in the Veterans account so he doesn’t have to 
ask the Lodge for money for Veterans activities. Rudy sets 
up the Grad Night watch at a local high school every year, 
and kindly consented to take on the Auditor position of 
our Lodge, mid-year, when our previous auditor moved 
out of state. He stays knowledgeable and active in our 
Lodge, attending most House Committee meetings and 
Trustee meetings. He has been an Elk for 31 years and a 
Trustee for 5 years. Thank you, Rudy, for your dedication 
and participation in our Lodge. 
 
 

mailto:b.chelonis@att.net
mailto:sbetten106@aol.com


 
 

 
 
 

Veterans Corner 
 
Happy New Year 2018.  Hope your Christmas and New Year's celebrations were all that you had 

hoped for.  Let's recap this past year.  To sum it all up, it was great as far as the Veterans Committee is 
concerned.  We raised some money and spent some money.  Both luncheons were very successful.  The VA 
Hospital in Reno appreciated the BBQ luncheon we put on last spring.  Our November luncheon for all 
Veterans was a rousing success.  The Veterans Day parade was successful as we donated $300 to help offset 
the cost of the luncheon that our Lodge prepared at the Gold Country Fairgrounds.  I hope that you were able 
to take the time and come to the Lodge and see our Wall of Honor display of our Veterans pictures.  That was 
the year in a nutshell. 
 
Please keep in mind the Treats for Troops program and donate money or products to be sent to our troops in 
the Middle East.  Elaine Jenanyan needs all the support she can garner.  The Wreaths Across America was 
extremely successful this past year.  Will you consider investing a mere $15 for a wreath to be placed on the 
grave of a Veteran in the Auburn (new and old) Cemetery?  Next summer we'll be addressing this program 
again. 
 
Our American troops just spent Christmas in harm’s way.  I hope you had them in your prayers over the 
holidays as they need all the support we can give them, especially spiritually.  Remember, many have families 
back home here and they need our spiritual help as well. 
 
The United States of America is the greatest country on the face of this planet called earth.  We protect more 
people around the world and we help more people around the world than any other country.  We all should be 
proud of our accomplishments in helping mankind.  Our flag says it all.  Respect our flag and kneel for God. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman 
Veterans Service Committee 
Phone: (916) 771-0294 
E-mail:  laketahoe@att.net 
 

GOD BLESS AMERICA      GOD BLESS OUR LODGE    GOD BLESS OUR TROOPS 
 

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 member’s monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-3577 

 



      November Pool Results 

   
                    

  

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Nov 1st 
1st. Rex Gouldthread/Bill McPeak  
2nd. Bill Nordstrom /Pete Biersteker  
3rd. Dave McGuire /Bill Costa 
Attendees: 
Fred Jones /Don Council 
Manny Martinez/Ron Ruskauff  
Chuck Cooper/Howard Young  
Wil Thomas/ Wayne Helley  
Mike Cosby/Rick DeKnoop  
 
Nov 8th 
1st. Roger Imsdahl/Mike Cosby  
2nd. Wayne Helley/Bill McPeak 
3rd. Bill Nordstrom/Rex Gouldthread 
Attendees: 
Manny Martinez/Remy Giannini  
Chuck Cooper /Don Council  
Gary Hubbard/Wil Thomas 
 
Nov 15th 
1st. Wayne Helley /Howard Young  
2nd. Remy Giannini/Gary Hubbard  
3rd. Wayne Helley /Howard Young 
Attendees: 
Mike Cosby /Bill Costa 
Chuck Cooper /Ron Ruskauff  
Manny Martinez/Bill Nordstrom  
Wil Thomas /Fred Jones  
BILL McPeak /Rex Gouldthread  
 
Nov 29th 
1st. REX Gouldthread/Manny Martinez   
2nd. Bill Cosby /Remy Giannini  
3rd. Ron Ruskauff /Wayne Helley  
ATTENDEES: 
Roger Imsdahl /Wil Thomas  
Rick DeKnoop /Howard Young  
BILL Costa /Chuck Cooper  
Don Council /Fred Jones 
Gary Hubbard /Bill Nordstrom  

 

Delinquent Dues 
 
The following members are delinquent in their 
dues for the 2017 - 2018 Lodge year and they 
will be dropped from the rolls by March 2018, if 
their dues are not paid.  According to Grand 
Lodge Statutes Annotated 14.160, a member 
owing one year’s dues to the Lodge shall be 
dropped from the rolls prior to April 1st. 
 
LARRY S. AIELLO 
DARRY ANDERSON 
WILLIAM W. ATKINSON 
STEVEN BOWMAN 
THOMAS E. BURT 
EDWARD F. CRUZ 
STUCI DERENNE 
TRUDY B. GENTILE 
BILL G. GRANT 
MARY GRIMM  
DANIEL L. JAMES 
LARRY F. JONES 
KRIS A. KUELPER 
KEN KULHAVY 
STEVEN M. LOWE 
MICHAEL E. MC CANN  
MARLENE MONTANA 
DON OTT 
JACK PEGLER 
WESLEY PERSON 
ENRICO PUCCIONI 
DONALD S. SHERMAN 
LOUIS SIGMOND 
BEN SLIGER 
KRISTY M. STEEN 
ALAN TAYLOR 
LAURIE J. WARD 
CHARLES WARNOCK 
E EARL WILLIAMSON 
DOY R. WILSON 
WES ZICKER 
 
Robert F. Oles, PDDGER 
Lodge Secretary 
 



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Day 
 

Name Day 
 

Name 

1 
 

Sliger, Ben 22 
 

Grounds, Herbert 

2 
 

Mc Afee, John 23 
 

Gein, Harold R 

2 
 

Michaud, Wilfred P 23 
 

Saunders, Craig 

4 
 

Wingeier, Richard 23 
 

Slater, A Maureen 

6 
 

Slane, Christopher 24 
 

Allen, Hugh W 

7 
 

Tiffany, Geary 24 
 

Ferretti, Leonard C 

8 
 

Meylink, Jack 24 
 

Kayl, Ken 

9 
 

Power, John 24 
 

Smith, Deann R 

9 
 

Vogt, Peter 25 
 

Hauck, Robert 

10 
 

Davis, Rex L 25 
 

Hesse, Richard J 

10 
 

McGuire, David 26 
 

Groth, William 

14 
 

Davis, William 26 
 

Purcell, Charles 

15 
 

Demske, Ronald D 27 
 

Alwan, Patricia 

16 
 

Haase, Warren L 28 
 

Gannon, Sharon 

16 
 

Muselin, William 'Bill' 28 
 

Halladay, Sandra Linehan 

16 
 

Thompson Jr, Jesse D 28 
 

Murdoch, Gordon L 

16 
 

Vastola, Richard A 28 
 

Smith, David Allen 

17 
 

Prowense, Anthony 28 
 

Wheat, Lloyd B 

18 
 

Lopez, Rick 29 
 

Bane, Michael D 

18 
 

Owen, John L 29 
 

Barton, Robert 

19 
 

Jones, Frederick J 29 
 

Green, Raymond 

19 
 

Person, Wesley 29 
 

Matson, Erik M 

19 
 

Pierce, James C 29 
 

Sturak, Joseph 

20 
 

Edelstein, Mark 30 
 

Dreher, Karl L 

20 
 

Jones, Charles David 31 
 

Armes, Larry G 

22 
 

Alspaugh, Norman L 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



  


